KENSINGTON FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT
SPECIAL MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS
AGENDA

Wednesday, April 19th, 2023 7:40pm
Kensington Community Center
59 Arlington Avenue, Kensington, CA 94707 (and hybrid)

This meeting will be held in-person in the Kensington Community Center, 59 Arlington
Avenue, Kensington CA 94707. Members of the public not in attendance may provide public
comment by emailing the Board President and Board Clerk prior to the meeting at the following
address: public.comment@kensingtonfire.org. Such comments will be noted as received and their
contents orally summarized. Members of the public who attend the meeting either In-person or via
Zoom are allowed to provide public comment verbally with a maximum allowance of 3 minutes per
individual comment, subject to the Chair’s discretion.

Instructions on how to make a public comment during the meeting: At points in the meeting when
the meeting chair requests public comment, members of the public participating in the live
meeting can simply raise their hand to be recognized. If participating via internet, please click the
“raise hand” feature located within the Zoom application screen. If connected via telephone,
please dial “*9” (star, nine). Public comment will be taken on each agenda item, and comment on
issues not on the agenda will be taken at the beginning of the meeting. Each member of the
public will be allotted the same maximum number of minutes to speak as set by the Chair, except
that public speakers using interpretation assistance will be allowed to testify for twice the amount
of the public testimony time limit (California Government Code section 54954.3(a)).

Any member of the public who needs special accommodations should email
public.comment@kensingtonfire.org 48 hours prior to the meeting. This will enable the
Kensington Fire Protection District to make reasonable arrangements to ensure accessibility to
this meeting (28 CFR 35.102-35.104 ADA Title 1).

This agenda is available on the KFPD website under the relevant meeting date at:
https://www.kensingtonfire.org/governance . Please note that supplemental materials will be
posted on the website with the agenda as soon as they are available prior to the meeting.
Additional information and/or materials may be presented at the meeting itself.

Internet Address:
https://lus06web.zoom.us/j/88001077214?pwd=TiN6WDIyTU5Cdkw5K1ZtTE5Bb0JnUT09

Telephone Access:
(720) 707-2699 or (346) 248-7799 or (253) 215-8782

Zoom Webinar ID: 880 0107 7214

Passcode: 112233
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KFPD Special Meeting of the Board of Directors

TIMING OF AGENDA ITEMS: Approximate times are included below but may vary to accommodate
appropriate discussion time and attention to the individual items.

1. (7:40pm) CALL TO ORDER/ROLL CALL
President Stein, Director Dommer, Director Levine, Director Nagel, Director Watt

2. (7:41pm) PUBLIC COMMENT
Comments are limited to items on this special meeting agenda.

3. (7:50pm) RECOGNIZE RECEIPT OF THE LETTER FROM KPPCSD REQUESTING THAT
KFPD OFFER THE OPTION TO LEASE THE FIRST FLOOR (Supporting Material)
Consideration of KPPCSD’s letter requesting the option to lease the first floor of the public
safety building upon completion of construction.

Action = Discussion, Potential Approval and/or Provide Direction to Staff

4. (8:30pm) ADJOURN TO REGULAR MEETING
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Kensington Police Protection
& Community Services District

Date: April 17, 2023

To: Board President of the Kensington Fire Protection District

From: Board President Alexandra Aquino-Fike

Dear President Stein:

The Kensington Police Protection and Community Services District (KPPCSD) is in the process of
evaluating options to ensure (i) the Kensington Police Department (KPD) return from their
temporary quarters in El Cerrito to Kensington and (ii) administrative space for the District is
secured in Kensington. Among the options we are seriously evaluating is some configuration of
KPPCSD functions in the newly renovated Public Safety Building (PSB) upon its completion.

Our intensive research with various stakeholders and experts, including current and prior
Kensington police chiefs, other local current/retired police chiefs, attorneys and bankers
experienced in commercial lending, and special district experts, among others, has given us various
data that we are still in the process of evaluating,.

Simultaneously, with the help of our new Interim Manager and external accounting firm, we are in
the process of evaluating the district's finances and have uncovered various issues that must be
addressed. This process will take some time and will have important implications for the location of
KPD. We cannot commit to any permanent location for the KPD at this time given the serious
questions we have about the District’s financial situation.

We are acutely aware that the voters who elected us expect us to thoroughly consider the possibility
of joint occupancy. At the same time, we are also acutely aware of various uncertainties, including
the increasingly tight capital markets and the financial situation of both districts, which could have
a real impact on the feasibility of joint occupancy.

Therefore, the KPPCSD respectfully requests that KFPD consider offering the KPPCSD the option to
lease the first floor in perpetuity once construction is complete, with a monthly rent amount to be
negotiated at the time the option is exercised. In addition, should it become necessary for the KFPD
to expend unplanned monies to accommodate this request, please let us know and I will bring this
to our board for consideration.

To be clear, the KPPCSD is not requesting any changes to the current design and construction
timetable as approved by the KFPD. We encourage the KFPD to proceed with their plan as
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scheduled.

We believe that creating additional time before a final commitment to the first floor of the PSB will
. allow both KPPCSD and KFPD to get a clearer picture of financial and operational considerations,
Should the KPPCSD decide to lease the first floor by the deadline, it will have a clearer
understanding of which district functions go into this space. The KPPCSD is not making any final
determinations as to which District functions would be housed in the PSB at this time.

We would appreciate your final decision on the KPPCSD's request for an option to lease the first
floor of the PSB by May 31, 2023. The KPPCSD would be required to provide its final answer on the
option to lease no later than ninety (90) days prior to the construction completion deadline as
understood by the KFPD and its general contractor.

Lastly, please note this letter on behalf of the current KPPCSD board of directors, supersedes the
letter submitted on May 19, 2021, by Marti Brown, KPPCSD's then general manager, on behalf of
the then KPPCSD board, to Bill Hansell, KFPD's then general manager.

We look forward to your answer to our request and continuing to work together to build a unified
Kensington.

(p—CloZ.

Respectfully,

Alexandra Aquino-Fike

President, Board of Directors

Kensington Police Protection and Community Services District
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